

September 5, 2010

Dear Iowa AAPT colleagues:

lowa's high schools, community colleges, colleges and universities have a long history of excellence in physics teaching. We motivate and educate students who become physics teachers and physics researchers across lowa and far beyond. The annual fall meeting of the lowa Section of the AAPT is an opportunity for all of us who teach physics, or have an interest in teaching, to gather and learn from each other. The lowa AAPT is built upon the interests of teaching professionals at all levels.

The Physics Department of the University of Northern Iowa is pleased to be the host of this year's meeting: Saturday, November 6, 2010. We will be meeting in Begeman Hall, the home of UNI Physics (www.uni.edu/physics). In August 2007, Begeman Hall completed a renovation to mark the 100<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the building, and my colleagues and I are excited to show you the building—research labs, new teaching spaces (with web-broadcasting technologies) as well as our new robotics and nanoscience teaching labs.

Join us and other lowa physics teachers for an enjoyable day of insights and new ideas & methods in physics and physics teaching.

Sincerely,

Cliff Chancey

2010 President, Iowa AAPT Professor & Head, UNI Physics